
 

 
 
 
 

 

Official Public Notice of 2023 General Election 
 

 
The 2023 Municipal General Election will be held on Tuesday, November 21, 2023. Ballots will be 
mailed out to eligible voters, starting on October 31. Voters must be of legal voting age, citizens of 
the United States, and reside in the precinct in which they are registered.  
 
Voters can verify registration status, and view a sample ballot online at www.vote.utah.gov. 
Registered voters who do not receive their ballot by November 6 should contact the Weber Elections 
Office. 
 
The voter registration deadline to receive a ballot in the mail is November 13 at 5:00pm. 
 
In person voting will be held at the Weber Center (2380 Washington Blvd) November 14, 15, 16 and 
17 from 12:00pm to 6:00pm and on Election Day, November 21, from 7:00am to 8:00pm. 
 
Ballot Drop Boxes are conveniently located at every city office, county library, in the Weber Center 
parking lot and on campus at Weber State University. Drop boxes are open 24 hours a day and until 
8pm on Election Day. More information is available on the county website at www.weberelections.gov 
or on www.vote.utah.gov. 
 
A Post-Election Audit of the Municipal General Election will be held on November 27 at 12:15pm, at 
the Weber Center, 2380 Washington Blvd., Ogden. 
 
For more information visit www.weberelections.gov or call 801-399-8034 or the Harrisville City Offices 
at 801-782-4100. 

 
Posted: By: Jack Fogal, City Recorder. 

 

http://www.vote.utah.gov/

